Report to the Lead Member and Deputy Lead Member for Housing Services

Report of the Director of Housing Services

Subject  164 Great Clowes Street, Salford 7

Date of Meeting:  2 November 2001

Purpose of Report.

To seek approval for a Renovation Grant that is outside the scope of the current scheme of delegated authority to officers.

Financial Implications

Estimates of the cost of the required works have been obtained from two contractors, the lower of which is £29,821.50.

The statutory test of resources has shown that the owner cannot reasonably be expected to contribute to the cost of the works. This would result in the full costs of the works being met through a Renovation grant.

Provision exists in the Private Sector Capital Programme for the current financial year to meet this cost.

Background

The property comprises an owner-occupied mid-terrace house, situated in an area in which a substantial corporate effort is being made to deal with a range of socio-economic problems, including a high number of empty properties. 

For some time, the local authority has sought to support owner-occupancy, in order to improve the social balance of the area. Approval of this application would therefore be consistent with the authority’s local Housing Strategy. 

Details

The condition of the terrace and the location of this property within it is not such as to make demolition a credible option.

An assessment of the most satisfactory course of action favours the repair and refurbishment of the property.

The work is considered necessary to make the property fit for habitation and to leave it in a reasonable state of repair and is consistent with the local authority’s desire to improve the market desirability of the area.

Conclusions

It is my opinion that the property is unfit for human habitation as defined by Section 604, Housing Act 1985 (as amended). The City Council as the Local Housing Authority is, therefore under a statutory duty to pursue the most satisfactory course of action to deal with the property.

As indicated above rehabilitation of the property represents the most satisfactory course of action. 

As previously reported, an assessment of the owner’s financial resources indicates that he cannot fund the work required without the indicated level of financial assistance. The City Council has no ability under Housing Grants, Construction and Regeneration Act 1996 to require the owner to make any contribution to the cost of works beyond that indicated by the statutory grants test of resources.

It is, therefore my opinion that the approval of a renovation grant of the appropriate level is the only way to secure the rehabilitation of the property.

Recommendation

That officers be authorised to approve a Renovation grant in this case of up to a maximum value of £34,100, exclusive of administration fee. 

Should this level of support not be sufficient the matter should be subject to further review and reports to the Lead Member for Housing and the Deputy Lead Member for Housing.
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